
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Issue No.  9  22 April 2020  

DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR 
Anzac Day      25 April 
Anzac Day Public Holiday   27 April 
School open-essential   29 April 
Board of Trustees Meeting (7.00 pm) 30 April 
Bird of the month; Takahe  April 
Pink Shirt Day                                                17 May 
Wearable Arts completion date  29 May 
Queen’s Birthday holiday   1 June 
Planting Day    19 June 

                                      

TERM DATES 2020 

Term 2 2020 15 April – 3 July 

Cohort Entry date 18 May 

Term 3 2020 20 July – 25 September 

Term 4 2020 12 October – 18 December 

Staff Only Days 28 April, 24 August, 27 October 
2020 

WHAKATAUKI 
Mā te huruhuru ka rere te manu 
Adorn the bird with feathers so it may soar. 
 

VALUE OF THE WEEK – PB4L FOCUS 

Our Value of the week is Kindness/Manaakitanga. 
 
I am kind- I care about everyone, in my bubble, and in 
New Zealand. 

 

 

    

 

 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’ S DESK 
 

Hello, Talofa lava, Chao, Dia dhaoibh, Namaste, Gidday, 
Guten Tag, Assalamulaikum, Ciao, Salve, Ayubowan, 
Fakaalofa atu, Hola, Susaday, Bonjour, Ni Hao 
 
Tēnā koutou katoa, 
 
In this day of information overload one of our key roles is to 
filter. Parents/whānau get to choose how much/how little 
information is appropriate to share and in the case of learning 
at home you have lots of options to select from. We are 
keeping it steam lined by sticking with google apps. Our new 
LOCKDOWN site focuses on skills we’d like our students to 
develop, Owhiro Bay learners is the place to go for practising 
your maths and reading, as well as a selection of useful 
websites. As we continue with our google hangouts/meet 
we’ll be able to personalise our approach even more.  
 
From Wednesday 29th April we will be able to offer further 
support in the form of contactless deliveries. We can help 
with dropping off art/stationery supplies, basic maths 
equipment, library books and other reading material to keep 
the learning fresh. Email your requests through to 
tineke@owhiro.school.nz and I’ll put the wheels in motion. 
Carmel has sent off art orders for those who requested them. 
 
If you are looking for other ways to stay connected to school, 
there are 3 predator traps by the front door. Feel free to pick 
one up and take it home or set it up along the stream and 
check it each day on walk. There are cabbage tree seedlings 
in the garden that runs along the tennis court fence that need 
potting and looking after so we can transplant them along the 
stream at a later date. Our worms might also be getting a bit 
hungry so feel free to check on them. I know Kate from OBK 
and Jude have been feeding the eels. 
 
Remember to WASH YOUR HANDS, and STAY IN YOUR 
BUBBLE. The school playgrounds remain CLOSED and the 
front gate is locked. 
 
 

Ngā manaakitanga, 
 
Tineke and the team

mailto:tineke@owhiro.school.nz


 

COVID 19 Alert Level 3 
 

 
  
Could those families that find that they need to send 
their child/children to school from Wednesday 29th April 
please let us know no later than Tuesday 28th April by 
emailing the office please. This will allow us to plan 
accordingly. We need to be in touch with you with 
further details of how school will operate in regard to 
Health and Safety, including contact tracing 
requirements, physical distancing and the approach to 
teaching. This is not an opt in opt out situation, once you 
are on the roll we will expect you daily. After School Care 
will not be operating. 

RA WHĀNAU KIA KOE  
 

To Jade Currier who celebrated her 
birthday yesterday. We hope you had 
a special day in your bubble 

 

Thank you to Mrs Martin who has 
ensured every student has access to 
a device and can participate in our 
learning. Mrs Martin has set aside 
some time each Monday to trouble 
shoot any technical 
problems/challenges. You can 
contact her via email 
vikki@owhiro.school.nz 

 
1. We will reconnect with each student and their family, 

initially through e-mail but also through phone calls and 
video links. 

2. We will gather some information that will help us best 
support you and our tamariki in the coming weeks. 

3. We honour all parents as being first teachers of your 
children.  

4. We are all at home learning together and we know that 
looks different for everybody. 

5. We will stay true to our local curriculum focus of 
Sustainability and personalise our Learning at Home 
options. 

 

SPORTS SPOT

 
 
Rocks Run Club 
 
Stay LOCAL and Stay ACTIVE. Does your bubble need motivation 
to keep moving? The InterACTIVE Series 
[http://activeqt.co.nz/event/interactive-series/ ] is open to all 
ages (Spike (year 4) and mother (Fiona Hayvice) are both signed-
up), all abilities, the only requirement is to be ACTIVE (walk/run, 
bike or KeepFit) - upload a photo, and you’re eligible for WEEKLY 
SPOT PRIZES. 

 

 

 

 

ANZAC DAY 

 
Anzac Day 2020: Virtual dawn service to be broadcast as Kiwis 
asked to stand in their homes 

This year's Anzac Day will take a very different shape with a 
virtual dawn service, but Kiwis are still being asked to stand to 
commemorate those who have served for us. 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Factiveqt.co.nz%2Fevent%2Finteractive-series%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0xWRRqgiKVxJeHy-LBkhffb9m4YJe4W7dKuc6gPVVdB5xFRd-MH5Vh0QE&h=AT3lyY9tI19fkCuIDAV5Mkn4lBlhXIfC64DgdJn61CRQ8jTeIUgLWllpNGyvf-TibzsIuQWJdJmFgvr1TGVI8XwPD8z96v5e_TYyMMqO2zaQBN1Gc-9-9_T4ereb3nvFriBR1FHbVjvf6s9kLGNGulzmt7osC9FVSNhHcgCiRDLZ5qDwDG0bMZ3gCp3YZ6zMctJPWwZ3b8p5A9MM_fSHGtzwsxfO3_uoKwKMgcFhIpsmu9iR_FjNQpWkkbZtqIPtOYXIOSvHfGy5-X4A2OGrwhHoX7PdTPvffwhYVgNpU1WAXP3_6Av7jnVz7NYa3yNSjBUdnuQZeRknZ8BUeffQDZ-3r3kEYkhRMh3QZWB8wGEGTFJCOXNR7QKYJL3DvJXRsq4DobtTa0QBbgM8RphYTbG4m_ycnzBKjCUCA-2nIJU4xsUoR1ookvK6eNsAlBnbb7Dt25TbLSL67rIgi_eeW3wotCYawXJHan0_rgc9F1EEp0msT92rfeTZ-2aX1KzAhSNxdCLjpQIg0HMMn_qY03UcS0lHCKEGvB1NUvRdOQzXphnNIsJ2Rc1LRbp8v8G5cIJNNXpwOu-MhDO3fgXx1W5bRxD8XPF2gGqeJBjSM3NY_E38d69WDz0AqZiWctCaMEeZc7EeN-M


On Wednesday, the Royal New Zealand Returned Services 
Association said that, alongside the New Zealand Defence 
Force, it would be hosting a virtual dawn service for the first 
time in its more than 100-year history this Anzac Day. 

"In 2020, for the first time in history, Anzac Day services across 
New Zealand have been cancelled due to Covid-19. Even 
though public Anzac services are unable to go ahead, it does 
not mean that the tradition of remembering and 
commemorating our veterans and service personnel should be 
cancelled too." 

A virtual dawn service would instead be held, at 6am on April 

25. 

"We want all communities to have the opportunity to stand at 
dawn on April 25 and remember both the sacrifices that have 
been made and continue to made by our servicemen and 
servicewomen who are called upon to serve New Zealand 
during times of war, conflict and disaster," Clark said. 

The virtual service would allow everybody to support all those 
who had served their country by being at home when the 
dawn service was broadcast. 

Make some Anzac Biscuits 
 

Ingredients 

 85g porridge oat 

 85g desiccated coconut 

 100g plain flour 

 100g caster sugar 

 100 g butter, plus extra for greasing 

 1 tbsp golden syrup 

 1 tsp bicarbonate of soda 

Method 

Heat oven to 180c/fan 160c/gas 4.   Put the oats, coconut, 

flour and sugar in a bowl.  Melt the butter in a small pan and 

stir in golden syrup.  Add the bicarbonate of soda to 2 tbsp 

boiling water, then stir into the golden syrup and butter 

mixture. 

Make a well in the middle of the dry ingredients and pour into 

the butter and golden syrup mixture.   Stir gently to 

incorporate the dry ingredients. 

Put desertspoonsful of the mixture on to buttered baking 

sheets, about 2.5 cm/1 in apart to allow room for spreading.  

Make in batches for 8 – 10 mins until golden.  Transfer to wire 

rack to cool. 

Make a Poppy 

 

Make a poppy https://youtu.be/ZAB2xnvDZgu 

 

 

https://youtu.be/ZAB2xnvDZgu


 


